

# Hi, \${Contacts.First Name}



With the Central Assessment Period finished, we know you'll likely feel a sense of relief. Hopefully you're turning your mind to the last of your coursework or exciting summer plans ahead, but tiredness and worry can also be normal after finishing your assessments. Here, we share <a href="mailto:steps">steps</a> you can take to help you better manage your thoughts to find balance while you wait for your results.



## Tell us about your experience of assessments

Whilst your assessments are still fresh in your mind, please complete this anonymous <u>Assessment at UCL 2022 Student Survey</u>.

To access the survey, use your **UCL email address** as your username and **2022** as the password.

When you complete the survey you will be entered into a draw for the following prizes:

#### 1 x £100 cash prize

### 2 x £50 cash prize

Ensure that you complete the survey by 12 June to be entered into the prize draw. It should take a maximum of 10 minutes to complete, and your responses will help us to improve future assessments at UCL.



### Your assessment results will be released on Thursday 7 July.

You will receive an email with your assessment results to your UCL email address on **7 July**. Please note: these emails are sent in batches to thousands of students throughout the day so you may receive your results at a different time to your classmates. Any marks released on AssessmentUCL prior to that date are provisional only.

### **Late Summer Assessment**

The Late Summer Assessment (LSA) period takes place from **22 August – 9 September 2022** for students who need to sit deferred or failed assessments. The Late Summer Assessment timetable will be released on **25 July 2022**.

Some assessments organised by departments may not appear on this timetable. If this affects you, your department will advise you about the relevant dates and times.



# Key dates:

Assessment at UCL student survey closes: 12 June 2022

Results: 7 July 2022

Late Summer Assessment (LSA) timetable released: 25 July 2022

Late Summer Assessment period: 22 August – 9 September 2022



# **Continuing students**

#### Your UCL Education 2022-23

You have already faced so much disruption to your education over the past three years and we want to ensure you have the information you need to prepare for next year.

We know how much our students value in-person interaction with each other, and the experience of an environment that is alive with research and academic scholarship. Unless

you are enrolled on an online programme, you will be taught in person, on campus in 2022/23.

About teaching and assessment next academic year

### Your preferred modules

If your programme offers a choice of modules, you will have already submitted your module preferences for the next academic year.

You will receive an email in mid-July letting you know if you have been accepted on your preferred modules. You will also be able to view your selections in MyStudies on Portico. Your department will also contact you then if you are required to change a module.

Your timetable for the next academic year will also be available in July.

This is a busy time for departments, and they will be unable to confirm the status of your modules until mid-July, so we appreciate your patience until then.

### **Compulsory Modules**

If your programme only has compulsory modules, visit the <u>UCL Module Catalogue</u> to find out more information about the modules offered on your programme for the 2022/23 academic year.

More about module selection



### **Undergraduate graduation ceremony**

Graduations for most undergraduates will take place 31 August - 13 September in the Logan Hall, IOE, 20 Bedford Way. MBBS undergraduates will have their ceremony in July. Eligible students received an email invitation to register, and registration has now closed for these ceremonies.

Attendance at graduations is purely optional. Your degree will be valid, and degree certificates and final transcripts are dispatched within 5 months of your award being conferred, regardless.

If you are required to sit an assessment in the Late Summer Assessment (LSA) period this summer, you will not be eligible to attend a graduation ceremony in 2022. You will be invited to a ceremony in Summer 2023.

# Postgraduate graduation ceremony

Postgraduate students who complete their programme after 1 April 2022 and before April 2023 will be invited to attend a graduation ceremony in summer 2023.

2022 Graduation Ceremony FAQs

### Joining the UCL's global alumni community

For almost two centuries, our staff, students and alumni have endeavoured to shape the modern world and find solutions to grand challenges. Whilst your assessments may be over, your relationship with UCL is not.

If this week marks the end of your programme, the UCL Alumni Team will be in touch with you over the summer to share information on the ways in which we can support you to continue that legacy and to become an active member of a vibrant, global community of over 300,000 former UCL students.

In the meantime, we encourage you to connect and learn from your fellow alumni via the official <u>UCL Alumni LinkedIn group</u>. You can also explore the wide range of <u>alumni benefits and professional development support</u> available to you now, in addition to <u>UCL Careers advice and guidance</u> for up to three years after completing your course.

If you have more coursework or resits/deferrals to complete, we wish you the best of luck and look forward to welcoming you to the alumni community when you've finished your studies!

**UCL Alumni Online Community** 



The <u>Exams and Assessments Hub</u> contains all regulations, guidance and support resources you need to prepare for your central assessments.

An archive of <u>these emails will be available</u> from the Exams and Assessments Hub.